22nd March, 1963.

Professor Dr. H. Walter, Botanisches Institut, Stuttgart-Hohenheim, W. GERMANY.

Dear Professor Walter,

Thank you very much for your letter of 18/2/63 and the helpful suggestions for Dr. Reber.

We have managed to berrow the copy of the Handbuch der Pflansenphysiologie Vol. IVII/2 with the article by Bailland which is exactly what he required.

Your proposed visit to Africa will be mest interesting and I hope you find it interesting and enjoyable. Next week we have a visitor from Poland, Professor Pieniasek.

My wife and I send kindest regards to you and Dr. Walter.

Simeerely,

D. Martin, Officer-in-Charge,